SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th April 2016

Present:
Chairman:
Mr D C Thomas

Councillors:
Miss C Freeman, Mrs N Herdman, Mr S Hunt

Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins, Mr M Rivers

Mr L Parfitt,  Mrs G Smith



Clerk:

Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were no apologies

2
Declaration of Interests


There were no declarations of interest

3
Policing Matters
 
Mr James had attended the PACT meeting on 9th March.   The police had tried speed cameras without success.   There had been a number of house break-ins recently.


It was agreed to keep the same items on the agenda for the next PACT meeting.


Mr Rivers said parking opposite St Mary’s Street was causing problems and Mr Hunt said he would ask NPT CBC to look at it with him to see if double yellow lines were called for

4
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th March 2016

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman.

5
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising

6
Community Hall and CHAOSS

It was reported that Mike Miles had returned to work on 1st April 2016

7
Recreation Ground

It was agreed a special meeting should be arranged to discuss replacing the play equipment and it was decided this would be on 18th April 2016 at 6.30p.m.

8
BMX Track

Mr Hunt said he was still chasing for work to be completed, benches and notices etc.

Mr James asked if there were rubbish bins there and Mr Hunt said yes but he would get more if necessary he also said that any litter picking was the responsibility of the Friends of Seven Sisters.

9
Brynbedd Cemetary

The Chairman said that only Mr Parfitt and Mr Rivers had attended on 12th March to help with clearing debris from the area, he had been ill and not able to attend.   He thanked the councillors for their work on the 12th.

The Chairman said Wrenvale Nurseries had come to mow on the 15th March but only brought a hand mower with them.   There had been a query over the old graves area but this was now sorted.   The mowing had been carried out successfully.   The Chairman had asked the Clerk to enquire with Wrenvale if they could spray moss remover on the paths as they were dangerous.   Wrenvale had not come back with a price but it was agreed that they should proceed.

The Chairman said pots and ornaments were being put on the grassed areas and asked councillors if they saw anyone doing this to ask them to only put items on the graves,
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10
Transfer of Lease of Recreation Ground to CHAOSS

It was agreed this would be discussed at the special meeting to be held re the play equipment.

11
Reports from Meetings attended by Members


Mr James had attended the PACT meeting as previously reported


Mr Parfitt and Miss Freeman had attended a governor’s meeting on 16th March and reported that attendance at the school was very good

12
Planning Matters


There were no planning applications

13
Correspondence

Emergency Services Fun Day – 11th June 2016

One Voice Wales – Planning Policy Wales

One Voice Wales – Community Asset Transfer Guide

One Voice Wales – Devolution of Services Training – circulated 9.3.16

Walk for Life – Sunday 24th April 2016

Seven Sisters RFC – Invitation to Annual Dinner 7th May 2016 – it was agreed that the Chairman would attend

Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales – Review of Community Boundaries in the County Borough of Neath Port Talbot – Mr Parfitt said that the only problem in the village had been resolved

14
Clerk’s Report


Income






   £      p


CHAOSS Rent





 6000.00


It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

M Miles, March 2016





    SSP

L Oliver, March 2016





  326.60


H Stephens, Refund of overpayment re headstone

    80.00

Cariad – Defibrillator





  900.00

NPTCBC – Rates for Cemetary



  534.60

Corona Energy – Gas February



  460.64 inc VAT

The Chairman said income from the cemetery to date was £550 but the rent was £534 for the year.   It was agreed to review the charges at the next meeting

15
Land Near Marigold – to discuss use of the land


Mr Parfitt had met with Darren Jones who’s future son in law was interested in the land and would speak to Mr Jarvis re fencing.   It was reported that it was possible to turn the land over to benefit biodiversity with a S106 payment, however if this was undertaken the land would be lost for other use.

16
NPT CBC Proposed Savings

No reply had been received from the Head of Finance but Mr Hunt said the cuts had already been made and were much less than expected

17
Doctor’s Surgery

The Clerk had not received a reply from the Doctors to her letter requesting a meeting.   There had been no further complaints received by Councillors.

18
Publicly Accessible Defibrillators

The Chairman, Mr Parfitt, Mr Rivers and the Clerk had met with Anthony Hamilton-Shaw from Cariad to receive the defibrillator, a photograph had been taken and this, together with a report, had been put on the Council website, on Facebook and in the Evening Post by the Clerk.
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The Chairman explained that there would be nothing else to pay for seven years, the life of the defibrillator, as it would be maintained by Cariad.  He said that Cariad would provide a free training session for anyone from the village and it was agreed to arrange a date for this.

The Chairman explained that if the defibrillator was to be sited at the hall it would need to be outside in a specially heated box at a cost of £450 and he still felt it would be vandalised.   The Chairman and Clerk had approached the post office to see if they would be willing to accommodate it as they had quite long opening hours and they had agreed.   Mrs Herdman and Mr Jenkins preferred it to be sited outside the hall but it was proposed by Mr Rivers, seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed that it should be sited at the post office.

This would be the third defibrillator in the village as the First Responder and the fire service already had them.   When someone rings 999, if it is within post office opening times, they would be given a code to access the defibrillator.

Mr Miles is to be asked to take the defibrillator to the post office and the Clerk to confirm with them.

19
Recycling Bags – Post Office

Miss Freeman said the post office were having difficulty obtaining stocks of recycling bags and Mr Hunt said this had already been taken care of

20
Traffic by School

Miss Freeman said she had witnessed three near misses by cars due to parking outside the school and felt an accident or injury was imminent.  Mr Hunt suggested this was added to the agenda for the next PACT meeting, he said he would tell the mobile team although he felt this would only stop parking for a short time.  The Chairman wondered if we could have a traffic warden.   There was also a problem with tractors in the area and Mrs Herdman said she would have a word with the driver.   Mr Jenkins said the Fire Service said they could help, Clerk to write to them

21
Any Other Business



Mrs Smith the gate on the level crossing at Brynteg was locked so not allowing access to the public footpath.   Mr Hunt said there had been fly tipping and the land owner and Network Rail had decided to lock the gate to stop this, he said there was actually no right of way.   Mr Jenkins said the sign for the public footpath is in the wrong place.   Mr Parfitt said if a path has been used for 25 years you can have it made a right of way.


Mr Rivers said he had received a complaint that the right of way was blocked to the tips.   Mr Hunt said the right of way is still there but is blocked for health and safety reasons by Network Rail.


Mr Rivers asked what was happening with the old Legion hall as it is an eyesore.   The Chairman said the fencing kept blowing down and the council had to retrieve it.   Rubbish in the car park has now been removed.   Mr Rivers said it had been appointed by Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Health Board.


Mrs Smith said rubbish in the village is bad at the moment.


The Chairman said, at the town houses in the village, people were illegally crossing the pavement for access.   He said the path had not been resurfaced for 52 years and there was water coming across it.


Mr Hunt said he would speak to the enforcement officer re the problem of water coming from the site and damaging council property.

Mr Hunt said he would look at the pavement but it would not be resurfaced unless it was very bad.
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Mr Jenkins said can we check the right of way at Brynteg and, if necessary, take the sign down.   Mr Hunt said he would arrange this.

Mr Parfitt said the site of the old Soar Chapel is an eyesore and needs tidying.  Mr Hunt said again he would ask the enforcement officer to intervene 


Clerk to write to Environmental Dept at NPT CBC re Soar Chapel.

Mr Hunt said over Easter the police wanted to use the muga  for activities to try and get youngsters off the streets.   He had spoke to the Chairman of CHAOSS, who agreed.  They did not use the site in the end as more young people from other areas were interested so they went elsewhere.   They would like to thank the Council and will be doing other activity days.

Signed: D C Thomas,  Chairman

Date : 9th May 2016

2016/04/04

Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 9th May 2016

Income







 £      p

Cemetery







    55.00

Accounts for payment

M Miles, April 2016






as per contract

L Oliver, April 2016






  315.00


Wrenvale – mowing cemetery 




  180.00 inc VAT

Y Roberts – relief caretaker





  904.50

NPTCBC – School Crossing 1/1/16 – 31/3/16


1125.94

HMRC PAYE/NIC Jan – Mar 16




  728.30

Welsh Water – Hall/Cemetery




  123.40

Corona Energy – Gas March





  263.70 inc VAT

Correspondence

Carers Trust Swansea Bay – request for support

Citizens Advice Swansea Neath Port Talbot - Leaflets

Planning

Application No. P2016/0267

Mr Alex Lloyd, 94 Dulais Road

Part two storey part single storey rear extension

Discussed 18th April 2016 – no objections

